
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

245-0045 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

October 10, 2000 

 

 

Call to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order by at 7:30pm by co-chair, Jamie Lummis. Those present from 

the Committee were: 

 

Jamie Lummis 

Diana Cort 

Ken Scissors 

Clark Rieves 

Judy Craddock 

Janet Hollingsworth 

Birgit Bostleman 

Bill Findlay 

Tim Fry 

 

Also present were Jim Majors, Jody Kliska, Bob Cron, Ken Simms and Michele 

Rohrbach. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

 

Bill motioned, Birgit seconded. Motion passed. 

 

Announcements 

 

Jamie introduced the new members - Judy Craddock, Tim Fry and Janet Hollingsworth. 

The group introduced themselves and gave brief bio. 

 

Michele told the group about the Riverfront Run on October 28. If interested in running, 

contact Harding Larson. Michele is still looking for volunteers to help. 

 

Michele reminded everyone that the RFC office would be closed on Friday so those that 

have not returned comments will need to get them to her by Thursday. Jamie then 

explained to the new members the process of commenting on new development and that 

Ken will be contacting them about what area they will be responsible. 



Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 9:30pm. 

 

Old Business 

 

There was no old business. 

 

New Business 

 

Clark stated that Pat Kennedy had asked if there were plans for a retreat. Jamie stated last 

year the retreat was in February and he and Robert haven’t talked about it yet. Will 

discuss and plan for the first part of 2001. Pat also asked Clark to remind everyone about 

the RFC Holiday Social in December at the Pinon Grill. 

 

Urban Trails Master Plan Revision: Ken passed out MP Revision Worksheets for each 

section of the Redlands to be discussed. He showed the area on the map and then talked 

about the items highlighted on each worksheet. Group then discussed recommendations 

and asked Ken questions. Changes where proposed for the worksheet to clarify and make 

ideas more specific (this includes “on street” could mean bike route and the other is bike 

lane) - “Needed Improvements” and “Priority”. It was decided that Needed Improvements 

should be Proposed Changes, add Recommended Actions and the Priority numbering 

systems would be #1 - Important (easy change), #2 - Important (barriers), #3 -Not Critical 

(easy - low budget), #4 - Lowest (lots of expense). The priority numbers will be for UTC 

use only. 

 

It was also mentioned that there is no written text or report with regard to the Urban 

Trails Master Plan and think it would be a good idea to have one drafted when 

recommendations go before the City and County. Bob Cron stated that the document that 

went with the original plan was the multi-modal plan of 1992. 

 

Next month the area of discussion will be West (19-26 Road, Patter - “I”). 

 

There was no further new business. 

 

Public Comment 

 

Bob commented that he would like to see the Black Bridge link noted on the UTC Master 

Plan because it is such an important connection. Ken said that would be addressed in the 

Orchard Mesa section review. 

 

There was no further public comment. 

 

Adjournment – Meeting adjourned at 9:30pm. 


